
COMMUNITY GOVERNANCE REVIEW WORKING PARTY

Notes of the meeting held on Tuesday 19 July 2016 at 6pm in the Dickinson Room, Three Rivers House.
Present:

Councillors Martin Trevett, Steve Drury (as substitute for Councillor Alison Wall), Heather Kenison, Sarah Nelmes and Ralph Sangster.
Officers: 
Steven Halls, Chief Executive
Anne Morgan, Solicitor to the Council and Monitoring Officer

Sarah Haythorpe, Principal Committee Manager
Gordon Glenn, Performance and Projects Manager
Helen Wailling, Committee Manager
1. Apologies for Absence
Apologies for absence were received from Councillor Alison Wall. Councillor Steve Drury was in attendance as a substitute for Councillor Wall.
2. Declaration of Interests

The Chief Executive declared an interest as he was a resident and elector in the unparished area. 
3. Notes of the meeting held on 25 May 2016
The notes of the meeting held on 25 May 2016 were agreed and signed as a correct record.

4. Results of Ballot 
The results of the ballot were circulated and discussed.

Members noted that the turnout of 28.1%, although still low, was almost three times the minimum threshold which had been set (10%).

They noted that it would be difficult to force areas to be parished which had not voted in favour of being parished. However Members agreed that due to the overall result, a Parish Council should be set up in those areas which had voted in favour of being parished – Moor Park & Eastbury, Rickmansworth Town and Penn & Mill End. 
The reasons for this view were that there had been a majority vote in favour of setting up a Parish Council; that there had been sufficient turnout; that Moor Park and Eastbury and Rickmansworth Town had both voted in favour of being parished, and that Penn and Mill End should be included, as being a contiguous part of Rickmansworth. 

In terms of the number of councillors on the Parish Council, Members considered the ratio of councillors to residents in the existing Parish Councils and also the NALC recommendation that there be an odd number of councillors. They therefore recommended that there be 9 councillors, three per ward, and that the wards remain as they were currently, with the same names.

Members discussed the name of the Parish Council. They also said that they would want it to be a Parish Council, rather than a community council.

Members recommended that an online consultation be carried out (preferably for two weeks, starting as soon as possible), giving three options for the name (or resembling those names):

· Rickmansworth Parish Council

· Batchworth Parish Council

· Colne Valley Parish Council (officers to check whether there was already a Council in existence with that name)

Elections – initial elections for the Parish Council would need to be held in May 2017, but Members recommended that the first term be for two years, so that elections could be held again in 2019, to fit in with the timing of elections for the majority of other Parish Councils in the District. 
5. Next steps
Following discussions, Members said that they were minded to recommend the following to Regulatory Services Committee, subject to discussions and views put forward at the CGR Working Party meeting on 28 July 2016:

1. To have one Parish Council for the 3 wards which voted for a Parish Council, that is: Moor Park and Eastbury, Rickmansworth Town, and Penn & Mill End.
2. To keep the current ward arrangements, and the current ward names for the new Parish Council.
3. To have 9 councillors on the Parish Council, with 3 representing each ward.
4. To have elections in May 2017, elected for 2yrs and then further elections in May 2019, to synchronise these with the majority of the other Parish Councils.
5. And to consult, via the TRDC website, on the name for the new Parish Council.
Members agreed to publish the ‘headline’ ballot results the following day on the TRDC website.

It was also agreed that a further meeting of the Working Party would be held on 28 July 2016 at 6pm, the first part being open to the public, to gather views on the above recommendations.
6. Publication of Agenda
Members agreed that the agenda and reports for this meeting be published once the decisions were ratified by the Regulatory Services Committee.

